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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

                        
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Interim Director/City Engineer
DATE:     
October 9, 2015
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Award Grounds and Right of Way 

Maintenance Services Contract


Introduction and Background

The City was previously under contract with Lawn Wizard USA. The contract was awarded July 10, 2012 with a provision for renewal every two (2) years. The agreement was in the “First One (1) Year Renewal Option of Agreement between the City and Lawn Wizard USA, Inc.”, effective September 24, 2014.  The contract was supposed to expire in July 2016.
Per the Agreement, article 3, “Terms and Conditions”,: “This Agreement may be terminated by City if Contractor fails to perform the work to City’s sole and reasonable approval, after City sends written notice of any deficiency to Contractor and Contractor does not cure such deficiency within seven (7) days from the date of such notice”.  Section 11.2 provides that the City Parks and Landscaping Supervisor is the one who is to notify the Contractor.

Contractor’s performance had been very poor since the beginning of the year. Due to company’s deep financial trouble, all work in the City was abandoned by the Contractor in June 2015. On July 7, 2015, an email was received from the company’s owner, John Luongo, that Lawn Wizard USA has officially closed.

In order to keep the City  ground maintenance in good shape, two local landscape companies (Sam’s Landscape and Pastora Lawn Care) were hired by the City, temporarily, until a new landscape bid could be advertised and awarded. The two companies did make a turnaround in the upkeep of the City under direct and constant management by Public Services.

The bid was advertised in September 2015. Approximately, 16 different companies attended the mandatory pre-bid meeting held on September 24, 2015. The bid was opened on October 2, 2015.

Composition of the Bid Committee:



Tania Stevens, Purchasing Accountant, Finance Department



Mark Felicetty, Director, Parks and Recreation



Jose Urtecho, Public Works and Utilities Manager, Public Services



Carl Kallicharan, Supervisor, Landscape and Grounds, Public Services



Ronnie Navarro, Interim Director/City Engineer, Public Services

Results and Analysis

	Vendor
	Base Proposal
	Comments

	Pastora Lawn Care, LLC
	$312,350.00
	Non-responsive bid1

	Sam’s Landscape  Maintenance, Inc.
	$325,728.00
	Responsive bid

	Visual Scape, Inc. 
	$1,240,954.00
	 Responsive bid


Notes:


Responsive bidder means that bid must comply with all the material requirements of the solicitation. 

1  Missing 6 documents, personal check instead of a bid check was submitted.
Funding for the costs of this contract is approved and funded in various Grounds Maintenance account #46-50 within the respective City Department’s approved level of its annual budget appropriations in an amount of $350,000.00. 

Recommendation

The Bid Committee recommends  the City Commission award the service contract to Sam’s Landscape Maintenance, Inc. as the most  responsive and responsible bidder. Responsible bidder, as used in this recommendation, means the contractor has the technical, managerial, and financial capability, and integrity to perform the work.

